

Minutes of the Planning Committee of Aston Clinton Parish Council, held on
Wednesday 21st August 2019 at 19:00
at Aston Clinton Parish Meeting Room


Present
Cllr Wyatt (Chairman)
Cllr Ronson
Cllr Mason
Cllr Read
Cllr Tubb

In attendance
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clerk E Barry and R Bennett (recording)						Members of the public 0

19.96 Apologies
A resignation had been received and accepted from Cllr Stewart.

19.97 Declaration of Interests:  For Councillor’s to declare any personal or prejudicial  interests.
There were none.

19.98 Minutes of previous meeting (NOTE: These will be signed off at the next meeting)
Deferred to next meeting.

19.99 Public Participation
There was no public participation.

19.100 Review and Recommendations of Planning Applications: Small Scale

i. 19/02409/APP    5 Tompkins Close	First floor side extension with front dormer

Maps and plans of the extension were circulated.  It was noted that the extension was a minor addition to the existing property.

RESOLVED: No objection PROPOSED by Cllr Ronson SECONDED by Cllr Tubb and AGREED.

ii. Other (for report only
There were none.

19.101 Review and Recommendations of Planning Applications: Large Scale

i. 19/00510/ADP   Land North Of Aston Clinton Road (Former Aston Clinton MDA Site) Weston Turville
- Reserved matters application persuant to outline planning permission 15/03806/AOP (external appearance, landscaping, layout and scale) for the erection of 132 dwellings pursuant to outline planning permission 15/03806/AOP and discharge of conditions 1 (landscaping) 7 (materials) 8 (details of screen and boundary walls) 9 (details of hard and soft landscaping) 11 (slab levels) 12 (details of bins and reclates store) 13 (details of parking, garaging and manoeuving) 18 (ecological, mitigation management plan) and 30 (noise) in relation to Phase 1 and full discharge of conditions 2 (hasing plan) and 6 (design codes)

The Committee had met with the architect and developer and had raised the following points:
· The discussions focused on phase one of the development.  Across 3 phases there would be a total of 386 dwellings.
· The councilors raised their dislike of the three storey blocks but were assured these were set on a low level plane and acted as a buffer between the planned hotel and care home.
· Councillors requested a mix of bricks on the designs and a render colour that would prevent discoloration over time.
· Brick detailing requested to prevent bland appearance
· Request for Bat and Bird boxes to be incorporated.
· Request for fruit and berry trees including Aylesbury plum, crab apple and damson with some black poplar on the border with the green space to the North.
· The developer would inform the Parish Council when they started to move forward with phases 2 and 3.

The committee discussed the following points:
· The block of 9 one bedroom apartments were seen as beneficial for starter flats but would increase traffic.
· Adequate parking on site was needed and for the management company to restrict parking on pavements.
· There were a number of commercial properties on the site including hotel, care home and row of shops with apartments above.
· The committee discussed in detail the issue of increased traffic and the likelihood that Aston Clinton and Weston Turville would be a ‘rat run’.  The committee discussed the option of S106 money to be raised with TfB for traffic mitigation contributions.  He ‘rat run’ would be created by those wishing to avoid the queuing traffic on the bypass to the Woodlands and would come down Tring Hill, through Aston Clinton on the London Road and turn right onto Weston Road, through Weston Turville to turn right onto New Road.

The Clerk summarised that the following caveats would be included when submitting comments:
· S106 for traffic mitigation contributions as set out above
· Mix of bricks on properties
· Fruit and berry trees including Aylesbury plum, crab apple and damson with some black poplar on the border with the green space to the North
· Bird and bat boxes incorporated
· 2.5 storey for less dominating appearance
· Management company to enforce parking restriction on pavements

RESOLVED: No objection with caveats above.

ii. Other (for report only)

140-142 London Road
Concern was raised regarding the removal of windows and the demolition of shed and outbuilding and the impact this might have on the bats.  The developer and AVDC Inspector had stated that a Bat survey was not required as full demolition had not taken place but the Parish Council agreed to get advice from the Wildlife Officer.

Charles Church site, Brook Street
There had still been no landscaping and the site was a bit of an eyesore.  Cllr Wyatt agreed to look at the landscape plan and visit the site.
 
11 London Road App No 17/04459/APP 
The application had been refused on the grounds of not meeting the design policy and not having the right mix of properties but Cllr Tubb highlighted that it was also contrary to the 5H1 settlement plan and that this was not mentioned in the decision.  

It was discussed that if the decision to refuse was also based on not meeting H1 then it needed to be referred to in the decision outcome.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Peter Strachan.
19.102 Date of next meeting
	To be confirmed.






………………………………………………………………………… Chairman ……………………………………………………. Date
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